ANNOUNCEMENTS
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SEPTEMBER 20, 2015

Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 for updates
SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS DEADLINE—TUESDAY EACH WEEK

Submit to Rita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

OCTOBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE—TOMORROW!

Submit to Rich at faith@mathwhiz.org

ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATIONS        
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by. . .

Vase 1
Pat Fagan in celebration of family

Vase 2
Doug and Kay Showers in memory of Laura Anne Showers

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:

( Members—Lowell Barricklow, Dale and Mavis Halvorson, 

    Susan Heft, Ellen Milne and Harry Nawrock

( Friends and family—Annaliese, Chris Cotter, 

    Dick and Lil Jennings and Heather
( Our mission partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Jon Schoepf, Melody and Adam Wright 
     and Lani Yearicks
( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Jeremiah, Amber, Kayla and Shante.
NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNERS
As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include

Pastor William Huether and the congregation of Ludington Bethany Lutheran Church and Pastor Martha Hartman-Stuart and the Alpena Hospice of Michigan. in your prayers of intercession this week.

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Week of September 13:


Year-to-date as of July 31:

General fund

$3,528.00
Income

$142,895.37

Loose cash

       93.00
Expenses
  158,570.89
World Hunger

         8.00
Net Income
$(15,675.52)

Capital Repairs

         1.00
Flowers


       50.00


Total
$3,680.00

Simply Giving

$2,630.00

Stewardship Principle

People who renounce their treasures as a spiritual sacrifice to God discover that they are transformed.

THIS WEEK’S CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS

TODAY


Deliver Back-to-School Breakfast Bags
Thank you from the Caring Committee to everyone who brought in food, donated money for perishables and helped pack groceries. And thank you to those who will deliver the food to 20 Meridian Township families today. The bags contain groceries for a healthy breakfast for school children. We are grateful to Great Harvest Bread in Okemos for donating bread for the bags. Stop in and tell them how much Faith Lutheran appreciates their support in this important ministry.
Did you notice how much better the church sign looks?

Thanks to Mark Marquardt, Dale Halvorson, Chuck Bietau, August Colandrea and Bob Nelson for refurbishing the Faith sign on the front lawn. It looks great!

Let’s show hospitality to our guests and to each other by wearing our nametags. (If you need one, let Rita know rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org.)
“Hospitality is the way we come out of ourselves. It is the first step toward dismantling the barriers of the world. Hospitality is the way we turn a prejudiced world around, one heart at a time.” 

—Joan D. Chittister in Wisdom Distilled, The NewsletterNewsletter, February 2000
Until we can create a nametag display of some sort, can you come up with a way to remember to wear yours on Sunday mornings? Some people keep them in their car so they are within reach when they arrive at church and then leave it in the car until the following Sunday.  
Today cont’d  
Joyful Noise Update

Joyful Noise meets in the sanctuary on Wednesday evenings from 5:30-6:00pm.  Children will learn songs and how to play some basic instruments.  Who can join the group—As long as a child can read lyrics up to children in the 6th grade are welcome to be a member.  Come and have some fun with Pastor Ellen and Deb Borton-McDonough!!!!

  9:00 a.m. Conversation Regarding Race

In preparation for Thursday evening’s Community Forum, this morning Laura Nelson led an information session regarding issues of race. If you did not attend this morning, but would like to know what was shared, please contact Laura.

11:15 a.m.
Mutual Ministry Committee Listening Post in the library
The card distributed by the ushers this morning, is for you to take home to remind you of the existence and purpose of Faith’s Mutual Ministry Committee. Please approach committee members with any concerns, thoughts or suggestions you might have. Committee members are available in the library at 11:15 a.m. every third Sunday of each month.

Over the past few months, a Mutual Ministry Committee has been created. 
It assumes the duties of the previous Pastoral Support Committee, but with a somewhat broader mission. Working together and within ourselves we hope to strengthen this ministry for the sake of spreading the Gospel. The Committee, with Council’s approval, sees its purpose as. . .


“to act with communal concerns for the pastoral leadership of the


congregation. The primary functions of the committee are to keep


the pastor advised about the conditions within the congregational


family and to hear pastoral concerns. Together as a Mutual Ministry


Committee, we commit ourselves to strengthen the life and mission


of Faith Lutheran Church. . .”

See the full statement of organization posted on the church bulletin board. The Committee has had several organizing meetings and is now ready to begin its service. Our plan is to hold an open session on the third Sunday of each month, probably in the library, for anyone to bring thoughts, issues or concerns to the Committee’s attention. And, the Committee will meet monthly on the following Thursday. At least one or more committee members will be there to meet with you.

The members of the Mutual Ministry Committee are— 

John McPhail, chair
Connie Nelson

Gwynne Kadrofske

Bill Williams

Harold Sollenberger
Pastor Ellen Schoepf

Individual committee members stand ready to hear your thoughts. 

All discussions are held in strict confidence.
More today--
11:15 a.m.
Sunday School teacher orientation and SafeChurch 


training in the downstairs large fellowship hall

6:00-10:00 p.m.
Evening Volunteers at Loaves and Fishes 




Overnight Shelter

Volunteering in the evening from 6-10pm offers the opportunity to spend time with shelter guests. Part of your evening will be spent helping the guests get settled when they arrive at Loaves and Fishes. Once dinner is served to the guests, you can sit down and enjoy dinner and lively conversation with them. Faith is responsible for filling two volunteer spots 

on the third Sunday of each month. There is a sign-up sheet posted on the hallway bulletin board. If you are interested, or would like to know more about what this involves, please speak with Gretchen Bills or Tammy Heilman. 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 21ST
  2:00 p.m.
Women’s study group in the library
  7:00 p.m.
Church Council meeting in the music room


October newsletter deadline

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22ND
Please note: The Tuesday lunch and pub lectionary study groups are being suspended for a few Tuesdays. The lunch study group will resume Tuesday, October 20th at 12:00 p.m. in Pastor Ellen’s office and the pub study group will resume Tuesday, October 27th at 6:30 p.m. at Okemos Buddies Pub and Grill.
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23RD
  7:30 a.m.    
Men’s study group in the library

  9:00 a.m.
Music planning in Pastor Ellen’s office

  9:30 a.m.    
Quilting and LSSM ACTION in the parish house
11:00 a.m.
Staff meeting in Pastor Ellen’s office

  5:30 p.m.
Joyful Noise Choir in the sanctuary

  6:00 p.m.
Trinity and Confirmation in the large fellowship hall

  6:30 p.m.
Faith Bells in the sanctuary

  7:30 p.m.
Chancel Choir in the sanctuary
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LOOKING AHEAD

Sunday, September 27th


Deadline: Lutheran World Relief Personal Care Kits

With all the natural and man-made disasters around the globe, there is an ongoing need for the personal care kits provided by Lutheran World Relief. The Women of Faith stewardship group has set a goal of putting together 40 kits during August and September in preparation for the October ship date.

Each kit will contain the following items:


▪ 1 bath-size towel in a dark color

▪ 1 adult toothbrush
▪ 1 heavy-duty comb


▪ 1 pair of nail clippers


▪ 1 pair of shoelaces

▪ 2 bath-size bars of Ivory soap

A display board and collection box is in the fellowship area. Thank you for your help in this project. Contact Charlotte Rasmussen if you have questions.

11:15 a.m.
Lunch & Learn - Social Justice Group Gathering

On Sunday, September 27, following worship, Greg and Beryl Frenger will be joining us to share information about ways in which people of faith can respond to the needs of those who are being released from prison. There are many gaps in the system as people continue to cycle in and out of our local jails. For people coming out of jail, there are few safety nets in place where they can seek help. Join us for a light lunch as we learn and discuss some of the issues and challenges faced by those who are involved in the criminal justice system. If you plan to come, please add your name to the narthex sign-up sheet.
Sundays, October 4, 11 and 18


11:15 a.m.   Lunch & Learn

Laura Nelson and members of the Community Forum Planning Committee will be hosting a book study on racism. This study will take place on three consecutive Sundays—October 4, 11 and 18. If you are interested in participating in this study and wish to read the books, please sign the narthex sheet. The books we will be reading are—

1.  “The Church Enslaved” by Tony Compolo and Michael Battle 


(Fortress Press)  $3.49 on Amazon

2.  “Between the World and Me” by Ta-Nehisi Coates


$14.40 on Amazon

You may purchase the books directly from Amazon or we can order them for you.

Sundays, October 18-November 29      

9:00 a.m.     Adult Bible study discussion group

“The Bible makes Sense” by Walter Brueggemann is a unique how-to book about the Bible. More than simply introducing readers to major themes, the author reveals an engaging biblical understanding of the world that leads to a life of joy, wholeness and peace. This worldview is described in an insightful synthesis, enlivening the Scriptures for readers.

Sunday, October 18
2015 Women’s Retreat sign-up deadline

Retreat details can be found in the Christian Education announcements following.

Sunday, October 25
Reformation Sunday

Sunday, October 25, is a big day in the Lutheran Church. As Lutherans, we always celebrate the Reformation on the last Sunday of October. This year, not only will we celebrate Reformation Sunday, the following things will also be taking place:

· We will be giving Bibles to all third grade children
· We will be holding a potluck after worship

· We will be holding our quarterly congregational meeting in the downstairs large fellowship hall following the potluck

· We will be focusing on stewardship of our time and talents (everyone will have an opportunity to fill out a time and talent sheet)

· We will experience a ministry fair—all committees will have a table display, and you will have the opportunity to see what members of each of these committees are working on.

We do hope you will plan to join us for the festivities. This experience will truly be an example of the church at work as we celebrate the Reformation!
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sunday School Participants

Please make sure that each of your children attending Sunday School have a registration card and communications release form completed. Also, Pre-K through 3rd grade will be gathering in the small downstairs fellowship hall each Sunday from 9-9:15 a.m. to practice a song that we will share with the congregation the last Sunday of each month.
Sunday School Snacks Needed
We are in need of snacks for the new school year for the children during their lessons. However, due to possible allergies, please do not bring in any nut products or products made in a factory that also manufactures nut products. Thank you for supporting the Sunday School program.

Animal crackers, pretzels, popcorn, graham crackers, Goldfish, fruit snacks (no roll-ups, gushers, etc., please), trail mix crackers, mini-muffins.

Youth Group Activity – Zap Zone – TONIGHT! -- 6-9:00 p.m.
We will meet at the church at 5:30 if you need transportation. 
Please contact Melinda to let her know that you are attending.

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Collection begins October 4th
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Collections will be ongoing through November 



15th, at which time we will have the boxes 



blessed during the church service. If you are




available to help deliver the shoeboxes the




week of November 17-21, please let Melinda




Schultz know at mrsjas305@sbcglobal.net.

Youth Group Fundraiser (partnering w/Membership Development)

CHILI CHOWDOWN

Sunday, October 25th, 5:30-7:30 p.m.

On Sunday, October 25th, Faith’s Youth Group will be offering a chili meal (vegetarian choices as well), cornbread, cider, dessert and fun games and activities for the children. We will also have pumpkin carving assistance if you bring your pumpkins along. It will be a great time!!! 

Cost for the meal is $5.00 each or $15.00 per family. Please make checks payable to Faith Lutheran Church; money collected the 

evening of the event.
Christian Ed cont’d
2015 Women’s Retreat – ‘Grace Alone’ (Sola Gratia) – Nov. 20-22
A weekend stay in beautiful South Haven at a Blue Water Resort home, 
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  where we will have fellowship, fun, fine wine, and our focus will be on the effects of ‘Grace Alone’.

We will visit 12 Corners Tasting Room, the 29th Annual Mistletoe Market, and Pastor Ellen will lead our discussion about grace, one of the hallmarks of Lutheran theology. When Martin Luther began to fully understand the concept of grace, it changed his life. Perhaps this 



  weekend will change your life!

Please sign up and pay a $50 deposit by Sunday, October 18th. The total cost will be $150 for transportation, lodging, food, wine tasting and discussion. Openings for 10 women only!!
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
_______________
Email
faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Facebook
facebook.com/faithlutheranokemos

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org

North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS
REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH 

LEARNING CENTER  20TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION
Yes, Redeemer’s Helping Hands Learning Center has reached the age of 20 and with that comes a birthday party! Today from 12-3:00 p.m., there will be a special celebration to thank parents, children, community members and God for all the wonderful years the Center has been able to serve others.

There will be great food, live music, memories and speakers to help Redeemer remember their “walk” through Helping Hands.

TACO DINNER FUNDRAISER                                               September 24th
A delicious taco dinner fundraiser will be served from 6-7:45pm on Thursday, September 24 at Redeemer Church in Lansing. All-you-can-eat tacos, refried beans, Mexican rice, beverages and dessert. $8/adult; $7/senior citizen age 60+, $3/child under 10 years. Everyone is welcome. No reservation necessary. Carry-out available. Redeemer Church is located at 2727 West Holmes Road in Lansing (south of Mt. Hope, between Pleasant Grove and Catherine). For more information: 517-882-8000 or janhite@sbcglobal.net. RedeemerLansing.com.

SHARED PREGNANCY GOLF SCRAMBLE                       September 26th
Play golf and support a good cause on Saturday, September 26th at Centennial Acres in Sunfield (20 miles west of Lansing). Sign up as an individual or as a team, $80/golfer.

You will also receive a voucher for a free round of 18 holes with cart from Centennial Acres when you register and pay online. This event will benefit Shared Pregnancy, a faith-based women’s center located in downtown Lansing for over 32 years. Shared Pregnancy supports women in unexpected or challenging pregnancies, as well as families with young children. There is a flyer posted on the hallway bulletin board or go to golfoutingpro.com/event/sharedpregnancygolf.

